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April 10, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will authorize King County to renew an aquatic lease with the Washington State Department of Natural Resources.

The legislation will help improve the quality of life for King County residents by preserving public access and recreational use of aquatic lands at Dockton Park, located on Quartermaster Harbor on Maury Island.

Specifically, the ordinance will accomplish the following: 

· Preserve continued public access to the aquatic area adjacent to Dockton Park; and 
· Allow King County Parks to implement major maintenance improvements to the aging dock and moorage slips at Dockton Park.
 
The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of environmental sustainability by preserving public open space and natural resources.
· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of service excellence by responding to customer feedback and delivering a public recreational amenity.

[bookmark: _GoBack]In developing the legislation, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) undertook a community engagement effort through the use of online and on-site surveying, as well as holding two community meetings to determine the level of satisfaction among visitors to King County’s Dockton Park. Overall, the community expressed satisfaction with Dockton Park and a desire for improvements to the dock and moorage slips. These facilities were initially constructed in 1971 and expanded in the mid-1980’s and are in need of major maintenance repair. King County Parks plans to renovate these structures in 2017-2018. Approval of this ordinance, executing the aquatic lease, is required before the work can proceed.

Thank you for considering this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County preserve valuable community recreation facilities for all residents to enjoy.

If you have any questions about this ordinance, please contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4525.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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